→ DavidPiazza

William "Sonny" Nelson School 1 Nushagak Rd. Ekwok, Alaska, 99580 907.464.3344

The students have been doing many things since I last reported to the District School Board in February. Our basketball tournament was enjoyed by all the student athletes who attended. We had participants from Koliganek, Aleknagik, and Manokotak. The tournament ended up being of round-robin variety where all the teams played at least 4 games. A good time was had by all. Many thanks to all those who made it a success.

We completed the Standards Based Assessments for the year. By utilizing the Learning Upgrade Program, Elementary Tutors, the Saxon Math Program, and having the students take the practice tests, I feel that the students did well this year.

Donna Loucks did a fine job as our long-term sub for Melissa, who was out on maternity leave.

We had planned on taking the students ice fishing, but with the recent warm days, we will have to forego that field trip this year.

Our 8th Graders will have gotten back from their field trip to Hawaii by the time the board meets. They will have visited Pearl Harbor, attended a luau, gone horseback riding. toured the Dole pineapple plantation, and gone surfing.

Stan Dancer Lead Teacher